
JANUARY 8, 2017 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

What stars have you chosen to follow in life? Have they led you to God? 

Where on your pilgrimage have you had moments that God revealed himself to you? 
 

Readings:  Isaiah 60:1-6; Ephesians 3:2-3a, 5-6; Matthew 2:1-12 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, January 9 
The Baptism of the Lord 
7:00 AM  Anton Thuyet  
 

TUES, January 10 
7:00 AM À Al Chidley 
  and All Souls   
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:00 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, January 11 
7:00 AM    À Rose Manders  
 

THURS, January 12 
7:00 AM À Joseph & Mary Knockel  
8:45 AM À Evie Brecht  
 

FRI, January 13 
Saint Hilary, Bishop and Doctor of  
the Church 
7:00 AM À Eloise Meyer  
 

SAT, January 14 
Vigil of the Second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
4:00 PM À Ray & Melissa McCarthy  

6:00 PM À The Berning &  
  Hilby Families  
 

SUN, January 15 
Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
7:00 AM À Lawrence Hincker  
9:00 AM À Mark Monaghan  
11:00 AM À Tom Christ  
  and Parishioners  

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
 

T 
oday we celebrate the Feast of the Epiphany or the 
manifestation of Christ to the Gentiles. The magi were not 
observant Jews. They were probably what we would call God 

Fearers or people who sought the presence of God in the natural events of 
their day, and not from the Jewish Scriptures. They were looking for signs 
that God was involved in human history, and they were ready to go a 
distance to see. The Magi followed a star, a sign in their own tradition, but 
they did not limit themselves to their own religious background. Arriving in 
Jerusalem, they sought counsel from the faith of the people of that place. 
Jewish wisdom combined with their own tradition led them to Bethlehem and 
to the child. There they opened their treasures and presented the child with 
gifts of gold, frankincense, and myrrh. We picture them as three because of 
the three gifts presented. In reality there could have been two or ten along 
with a retinue including women and children. They have something to tell us 
about seeking and finding, about worship and integrity.  

 

St. Augustine tells us that human nature was created with a thirst for 
the divine. They also had a holy restlessness. They were apparently well-to-
do, at least sufficiently to undertake a long journey and arrive with 
òtreasures.ó They also had the interior freedom to look for more than they 
already had and knew.  

 

We use this story as the framework to celebrate Godõs 
manifestation and self-revelation. The story intimates that only those who 
are willing to go the distance in their seeking will discover Godõs self 
manifestation. The story of the Magi, reminds us that the journey to God is 
long. As they seek a king, they find a poor child, and perhaps that was a 
surprise to them. Our pilgrimage to God is also filled with surprises. If we 
are open to our own moments of epiphany, anything and everything seen 
through the eyes of grace becomes a moment of divine self-revelation. 

 

In some places it is a tradition to bless chalk on the Epiphany and 
then to mark the doorways of your home with the initials and year: 20 CBM 
17, as a sign of protection and blessing for the coming year. In other places 
the tradition of exchanging gifts is observed. A tradition dating to the 7th 
century gives the names of the Magi as Caspar, Balthazar, and Melchior.  

 

Financial Statements for the calendar year 2016 will be mailed this week. 
This should be helpful in preparing your income tax. If you find an error 
please contact Deb Kalb at the parish office: 556-7511. Many thanks to 
those who have made extraordinary gifts during the last week of the 
calendar year. We continue to appreciate your generosity to Resurrection 
Parish.  
 

May God bless you and your families throughout the coming week! 
 

 Father Joe Hauer 

2 Welcome to Resurrection  ƴ  4300 Asbury Rd  Dubuque, IA  52002 

REST IN PEACE 
Delores Finn, parishioner; 
Joyce Kirk, mother of John 
(Christy) Kirk; Darlene 
Langkamp, mother of 
R o g e r  ( C a r o l y n ) 
Langkamp; Tim Mayne, parishioner, 
husband of Vergene Mayne; Mark 
Siegworth, brother of Pam (Dick) 
Helmer; Fred Vorwald, brother of 
Jan Lex and uncle of Kelly (Robert) 
Schiesl. 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


January 8, 2017 ƴ Epiphany of the Lord 3 

STEWARDSHIP  
Today we remember the three wise men from the East who 
came to pay homage to the infant Jesus, bringing him rich 

gifts of gold, frankincense, and myrrh. The gifts we 
bringñour time, service, and some share of what we earn 

for the work we doñare equally precious in his sight. 
 

Lord, teach me to be generous. Teach me to serve you as 
you deserve. Teach me to give and not to count the cost, to 
fight and not to heed the wounds, to toil and not to seek 
for rest, to labor and not to seek reward, save that of 
knowing that I do Your will. St. Ignatius of Loyola 
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    We thank the parishioners who contributed to our 
Christmas Liturgical Environment Fund in memory of 
their loved ones. Those donations which arrived too 
late for the Christmas bulletin are listed below. We 
keep both those memorialized and the donors in 
prayer.         -Fr. Hauer 
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HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
The next Care for the Caregiver meeting will be held on  
Mondays, January 9 & 16, from 2-3 p.m. If you are 
caring for a loved one, please join us! We meet in the 
Upper Room. Enter through the door at the east side of 
the Church next to the statue of the Blessed Mother or off 
the Social Space. If you have any questions, call Mary 
Schmidt at the parish office, 556-7511. 
 

SENIOR SOCIALS 
Senior Socials will not be held in the months of January 
and February. 

IN THE PARISH 
 

CARD PARTY�³ SATURDAY, JANUARY 14 
What:   Card Game Social 
Where: Church Social Space 
When:  Following the 6 p.m. Mass  
Who:    Any parishioner wanting to play cards 
Bring:   A snack or appetizer to share 
Bring:   Your own non-alcoholic beverages 
Bring:   Yourself, a friend, or a foursome 

 
FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS SALE 
Make a New Yearõs Resolution to buy Fair Trade items 
whenever possible in 2017. We can help make this 
possible. Bring your wallets or checkbooks to the fellowship 
coffee time after the 9:00 Mass next week, January 15th, in 
the Social Space. Your Social Justice Committee will be 
selling quality coffee, tea, and chocolate for you to take 
home and enjoy. Items vary in price from $3.50 to 
$8.50. Fair Trade items for purchase the third Sunday of 
each month. 

 
PREGNANCY LOSS SUPPORT GROUP  
Have you experienced the painful loss of a child during 
pregnancy? The Pregnancy Loss Support Group at 
Resurrection is a new group meeting monthly where we 
gather to share our emotional loss in the context of a faith-
based discussion.  Join us from 6:30 PM ð 7:30 PM on 
Sunday, January 22, February 26, and March 26. 
Childcare will be provided. Adults will meet in the Lower 
Level Social Space while children will be in the Upper Room. 
Couples are encouraged to attend together. Everyone is 
welcome regardless of when your loss took place. Call or 
text John and Sadie Robbins at 563-581-5911 for more 
information. Find the Facebook group by searching 
"Pregnancy Loss Support Group at Resurrection Church." 
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...that Resurrections provides Gluten-free hosts for persons 
with Celiac Disease? If you need to receive this type of host, 

please contact the parish office for more information.  


